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Northern Territory 
Infrastructure Investment Program   
2024–25 MYEFO 

 

Connecting Australians  I  Enriching Communities  I  Empowering Regions 
Supporting priority land transport infrastructure projects. 

 

The Australian Government is committed 
to ensuring the sustainability of the  
10-year, over $120 billion infrastructure 
investment pipeline, delivering nationally 
significant projects while considering the 
impacts of inflation and cost of living 
pressures on Australians. 
  
Through the 2024-25 MYEFO, the 
Government is focused on managing cost 
pressures by implementing strategies for 
existing projects and maintaining our 
commitment to responsible financial 
management.    
 
Over $60 million has been committed 
towards existing projects to ensure the 
continued delivery of essential road 
infrastructure upgrades within the Northern 
Territory.  

As at 2024-25 MYEFO, the Government’s 
total commitment to the Northern Territory 
under the Infrastructure Investment 
Program, over the next 10-years is 
$2.8 billion, including $2.5 billion towards 
major road projects and $290 million for 
smaller projects and programs such as the 
Roads to Recovery, Safer Local Roads 
and Infrastructure and the Black Spots 
programs. 
 
The Government remains dedicated to 
working for all Australians by delivering 
nationally significant infrastructure projects 
that enhance productivity and resilience, 
improve liveability, and promote 
sustainability. 
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Projects receiving additional funding  

Through the 2024–25 MYEFO, the Australian Government has committed over $60 million to 
support the delivery of existing projects. 

 
 
Carpentaria Highway Upgrade 
This project will deliver approximately 175 kilometres of improved road conditions 
along the Carpentaria Highway, commencing at the Stuart Highway. The Australian 
Government has committed an additional $58.3 million towards the project. 
 
This additional funding will allow further road improvement works to be delivered. 
The total Australian Government commitment towards the project is now $203.3 million. 
 
 
Northern Territory National Network Highway Upgrades (Phase 2) 
This project will deliver upgrades to priority sections of the Stuart, Victoria and 
Barkly Highways; improving road conditions and safety. The Australian Government 
has committed an additional $2.4 million towards the project. 
 
This additional funding will allow further road improvement works to be delivered. 
The total Australian Government commitment towards the project is now $171.8 million. 
 
 
Summary – Additional funding ($m) 
Carpentaria Highway Upgrade 58.3 
Northern Territory National Network Highway Upgrades (Phase 2) 2.4 
Total 60.7 
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